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Be your best, achieve together 

 APPRECIATION      BELONGING      COMPASSION 

Whenever you possibly can, do good to those who need it 

PARENT CONSULTATIONS 
13th & 14th March, 3.30pm-6.30pm 

This year, we will once again be holding a hybrid 
parent’s evening where we will offer to meet with you 
face to face or via a video Teams call to discuss your 
child’s progress in the core subjects of English, Maths 
and Science as well as how your child is achieving 
generally. 
 

For the evenings to run smoothly, each meeting must be 
time limited to 10 minutes only. It is essential the 
meetings end promptly as the next parent will be 
waiting for their scheduled slot either face to face or on 
a video call.   
 

For children in Key Stage 1 (Yrs R, 1 and 2) your 
appointment will be with your child’s class teacher.  
 

For children in Key Stage 2 (Yrs 3, 4, 5 & 6) you will see 
the teacher who teaches them for English, Maths and 
Science. 
Year 3 – Miss Richards  Year 4 – Mrs Gaunt 
Year 5 – Mrs Chattell    Year 6 – Mrs Noott  
 

Appointments will be available to book from Thursday 
29th February at 8am.   Please log into your Arbor App 
to make your booking.  It is essential that you say if you 
would like a face-to-face meeting or a video call by 
Teams. Please tell us which email address you would 
like the Teams invite sent to.  You can do this in the 
notes section. 
 

You may also leave comments for the class teacher 
when making the booking such as any specific questions 
you may have so that the class teacher is prepared in 
advance and able to make best use of the 10 minute 
slot.  
 

The appointment system will close on Sunday 10th 
March at 11pm to allow time for the teachers to set up 
the meetings.  You must have booked your slot by this 
time. 
 

If you are unable to log into Arbor please call 
the office who will be able to book your 

appointment for you. 

WELCOME BACK! 
It has been lovely to see everyone back to school for the 
second half of the Spring Term.  There is lots to look 
forward to over the coming weeks, not least the clocks 
will move forward an hour, giving us some much needed 
extra daylight, and hopefully some better weather!  For 
the time being, please continue to send your child with a 
coat as we will go outside as much as possible 
at break times.   
World Book Day will be celebrated in school 
on Thursday 7th March.  Children may come 
to school dressed as their favourite book 
character, or come ‘Ready to Read’. (Think bedtime 
story, so in a onesie or their pyjamas!) Please ensure that 
your child is warmly dressed with clothes and shoes that 
allow them to run around at playtime and with a coat to 
wear!  All classes will be celebrating books and the joy of 
reading.  World Book Day vouchers will be sent down to 
class next week.  Please look out for them in your child’s 
book bag. There will be a special menu on World Book 
Day too!  Please see page 3 for more details. 

FROGS BACK TO SCHOOL QUIZ  
This was held on 2nd February,  and 
was a very enjoyable evening with a 
full house along with some excellent 
fancy dress! It was great to get 
together for a social and even better 

to raise a whopping  £1091 towards 

school equipment and outings! Huge 
thanks to the Tichborne Arms and 
Susie Czopor who catered the event, our quizmaster 
Matt Armstrong and his glamorous assistant Tamsin 

and house. Partnership for some 
very generous prizes. Watch this 
space 
for 
details 
of the 
next 
social! 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Happy Birthday to all the children who have 

their birthday in this week: 
 

 Rafferty H   Sophie S   

Thank you to Rafferty H for the fabulous book he has 

donated to the library for his birthday.  Mrs Howling 
will put sticker in the front of the books with his name 

on. 
If you would like to donate a book, or something else, 

for your child’s birthday, the link to our wishlist is: 
https://amzn.eu/bXvpSme 

DIARY DATES 
New dates or changes in bold 

Thur 29th Feb Last Teacher Led Club Session 
Fri 1st Mar  House Cross Country, 2pm 
Wed 6th Mar Yr 1 & 2 Royal Victoria Country Park 
Thur 7th Mar World Book Day 
Tue 12th Mar Listen2Me Concert to Parents, 11am 
   Carpenter Bee Class Only 
Wed 13th Mar Parents Evening 3.30pm-6.30pm 
Thur 14th Mar Parents Evening 3.30pm-6.30pm 
Fri 15th Mar Comic Relief Day 
Wed 20th Mar Full Governing Body Meeting 
Tue 26th Mar Dramabeasts Performance to Parents 
   And children, 2.30pm 
Thur 28th Mar Easter Performance to Parents at 
   St Peter’s, 9.30am 
   Open Afternoon for parents to view 
   Children’s books, 2pm  
Thur 28th Mar Break for Easter 
Mon 15th Apr Return to School Summer 1 
Tues 7th May Yr R Summer born - School Nurse 
   Height, Weight and Vision 
Wed 22nd May Year 4 & 5 Dress Rehearsal 
Thur 23rd May Founders Day 
   Year 4 & 5 Performance, 6.15pm 
Fri 24th May INSET Day 
   Break for Half Term 
Mon 3rd June Return to School Summer 2 

This week’s theme in Worship has been ‘Lent’.  The children have learnt 
that Christians partake in the season of Lent, which lasts 40 days.  This 
symbolises the time Jesus went into the desert for 40 days and fasted 
from food.  Christians use this time to pray and sometimes fast or give 
money to those in need.  They considered what they could do to set 

challenges for 
themselves and our 
school community 
during this year’s Lent, 
and how they can help 
others in times of need.   

BEE RECOGNISED 
In our Bee Book and in Celebration Worship this week 

the following children were recognised: 
Bumblebees:  Lulu M, Bessie B, Evie DB and Oran C for great 
handwriting in English this week. 
Piper M for her excellent creativity skills.  Piper applies her 
arts and crafts knowledge to make wonderful pictures and 
models. 
Honey Bees: All of you! You were all fantastic this week 
when Miss Kirby was poorly.  You were adaptable, resilient 
and super kind to each other.  Miss Kirby is so proud of all of 
you and so happy to see you all on her return! 
Carpenter Bees:  Arthur T for some amazing independent 
maths.  He has worked really hard at making the same amount 
of money in different ways and he’s really pushed himself into 
his challenge zone.  Well done Arthur! 
Year 3:  Ottilie H and Holly B for working so hard on their 
times tables learning.  They have practised multiplying and 
dividing to always try their best and succeeding in moving up 
several levels! 
Bernie B for always thinking outside the box.  He works 
thoughtfully through different tasks and is always happy to 
share his ideas, thinking about the questions and coming up 
with interesting and thought provoking suggestions. 
Year 4:  Fraser M for excellent engagement in our Geography 
work this week.  He has done extra learning and shows great 
understanding of technical geographical terms. 
Scott C for super learning this week in all lessons.  He worked 
especially hard in maths showing excellent understanding in 
our perimeter work. 
Alfred DH and Samuel P for their outstanding creativity in 
English this week.  They worked so thoughtfully, choosing 
ideas for effect, entertainment and humour - we loved it! 
Year 5:  Ray G, Ivy B, Lucy W for excellent classroom 
behaviour and learning and for bee-ing great role models. 
George PK for fantastic improvements all round and putting 
in so much effort.  Well done. 
Year 6:  Henry P for his excellent arithmetic skills, he has 
mastered fractions, with all four operations, and has become 
much more accurate and consistent when calculating. 
Evan G for his excellent, positive attitude to learning this 
week in all areas.  It has made a big difference, especially in 
maths. 
Ewan C and Freddie L for writing powerful, thought 
provoking speeches in English, campaigning for the rights of 
the match stick girls. 

https://amzn.eu/bXvpSme


 



 



 



 



 

 
 
 
 

PUPIL PREMIUM FUNDING 
 

Every year, the Government allocates funding to schools to help address the national trend that 
disadvantaged students do not attain as highly as non-disadvantaged students. This valuable extra money 
is allocated to schools to provide additional or enhanced provision, so that no child is left behind in their 
education as a result of financial circumstances.  This can include subsidising after school clubs and trips as 
well as providing additional learning support or resources in class, for example. 
 
Eligibility criteria 
Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance 
 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you're not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 
income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 
a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

 
Parents and carers can check eligibility simply and easily by visiting: 
 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants/ 
 

 

and clicking on ‘New Application’.  Once you have input your details it will return an instant result and 
notify the school office electronically of your eligibility.  If you would prefer us to check on your behalf, 
please email Mrs Burr with YOUR name, YOUR date of birth and YOUR national insurance number.  We 
would like to reassure you that all applications made are confidential and no child is identified as a Pupil 
Premium child in any way in their day to day school life.  Equally being entitled to free school meals does 
not mean your child has to eat a meal every day!   
 

Even if your child is in Year R, 1 or 2 and already entitled to Universal Free School Meals, if 
you think you might be entitled to this benefit please complete the form.  This valuable 
extra funding ensures that we can offer many different types of support throughout the 
years your child is at our school and will ensure they continue to receive free school meals 
as they move into KS2. 
 

Just one day of qualifying entitlement = 6 years of funding!  
Current funding = £1455 per child per academic year 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants/

